
HOLY CROSS VOLUME 31, ISSUE 3
FALL 2018

FOR A LUMNI ,  FA MILY A ND FR IENDS OF HOLY CROS S DI S TR IC T HIGH SCHOOL

Through these doors walk  
some of the finest Christian 

scholars, leaders, athletes, and 
citizens of our country.



contents
VOLUME 31,  ISSUE 3 | FALL 2018

Holy Cross 
District High School

3617 Church Street

Covington, KY 41015 

859-431-1335

www.hchscov.com

PASTORAL ADMINISTRATOR

Rev. Thomas Robbins

PRINCIPAL

Mike Holtz

DEAN OF STUDENTS

Scott Reed

ACADEMIC DEAN

Rob Knox 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

Anne Julian

CAMPUS MINISTER

Terese Meeks

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT

Jamie Lameier

OUR MISSION
Holy Cross District High School  

provides a quality Catholic 

education for all of its students 

through the deeply rooted 

commitment of the Holy Cross 

school community to education, 

diversity, family and religion.

 4  BLESSING OF  
 BENEFACTORS DINNER

 5 ACADEMICS
 8 SPORTS
 13 REMEMBER WHEN
 14 UPDATES
 16 REUNIONS
 18 ALUMNI
 20 ANNUAL APPEAL
 22 IN MEMORIAM
 23 UPCOMING EVENTS

Tony Wagner and the Holy Cross High School choral group, HC Harmony, performing at 
the Blessing of Benefactors Dinner.
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DEAR ALUMNI, PARENTS AND FRIENDS,
“Be Doers of the Word” is the message for our 2018-2019 school year. We shared these 
important words with our students as we embarked on this year with our blessing 
ceremony. It is a constant call to put to our faith into action. The Holy Cross faculty wore 
shirts displaying the theme as a sign of our commitment and personal faith journey to 
our students. Embracing this challenge as a school invokes a true feeling of unity.

 I was blessed to be a part of this call to action while joining our junior class on their 
recent day of service. I accompanied a group of juniors to the Diocesan Catholic 
Children’s Home where we spent the morning cleaning the residents’ apartments. 
Although our students did not have direct contact with the children staying at DCCH, 
they were able to see where they lived, and in talking with the staff of DCCH were able 
to better understand the daily struggles many of these children face. Our students were 
also able to feel the love and support that the entire staff shows these children. 

We have already shared many events this year within our Holy Cross Community. Our 
Indian Summer Festival was a tremendous success. We were blessed with wonderful 
weather, great music, and the opportunity to enjoy the company of so many alumni, 
family, and friends. At our annual Blessing of Benefactors evening, ’80 HC alumni Dan 
Trame gave a passionate and entertaining testimonial, defining the moments at Holy 
Cross over the years which have helped shape his life. 

I would like to thank all of you who have supported Holy Cross High School. You  
help fulfill our mission of providing a quality Catholic education for all of our students. 
While not as visible as some improvements we have made in the past, we were able 
to improve the heating system of the school by replacing the boiler this fall. We are 
also continuing the process of developing a master plan for Holy Cross – which will 
give us a guide as we make additional improvements to school and look towards our 
future. Once plans are finalized and approved we will be sharing them with each of 
you. Additionally, your support of Holy Cross aides in retention of our teaching staff, 
helps keep our tuition as affordable as possible for all families, and provides additional 
tuition assistance when needed.

On behalf of Holy Cross District High School, I wish you a happy, safe, and blessed 
holiday season. Thank you for your continued hard work, dedication, and commitment 
to Holy Cross District High School. You are what makes Holy Cross a special place!

Sincerely,

FROM THE principal
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BLESSING OF BENEFACTORS DINNER

T
hursday, October 25, 2018 was the kick off of our 
2018-2018 Annual Appeal with the Blessing of 
Benefactors Dinner at Twin Oaks Plantation and 
Golf Club. The dinner is a way to acknowledge 

and thank individuals who contribute $1,000 or more annu-
ally. It is also an opportunity for people to donate or pledge 
prior to receiving the Annual Appeal information.

This year, the fundraising efforts continue to focus on 
“Giving the Gift of Education” to a student, to update tech-
nology and to make necessary improvements throughout the 
school. The Annual Appeal also enables us to address many 
of the other school needs including expanding the campus 
and improving our facilities. The cost to educate a student 
continues to rise to a cost of approximately $8,700 while our 
tuition rate is nearly $1,800 less. In addition to this differ-
ence, the school has a sizable tuition assistance program to 
help families afford to give their children a Catholic educa-
tion. The total financial need for all of our families consti-
tutes about 23% of our school’s budget. In addition to the 
Annual Appeal, the Blessing of Benefactors event is another 
platform to ask Holy Cross alumni and friends to help fill the 
gap and give the “Gift of Education” to a student.

2018-19 Annual Appeal 
Gets Off to a Flying Start 
at Benefactors Dinner

This year’s event was a huge success and again exceeded 
our expectations. Approximately 130 people attended and 
were treated to an excellent dinner, open bar and gifts, as 
well as being entertained by the Holy Cross choral group 
“HC Harmony” led by Mr. Tony Wagner and Dan Trame 
’81 with some very serious and some extremely animated 
stories of what Holy Cross has meant to him as a student, a 
parent, a teacher and a coach. Dan is such an entertaining 
speaker that he had the entire audience wanting to hear 
more. In total, over $165,000 was raised that night, which 
will go a long way in helping us accomplish our goal of 
keeping tuition increases at a minimum and to make the 
necessary improvements around the school. We would like 
to thank those who attended for their generosity. We are now 
hoping that the rest of our alumni and friends will continue 
this momentum and contribute through the Annual Appeal 
to whatever degree they are able. Every contribution of any 
size is important.

The response from those in attendance was so positive 
that we intend to continue this event again next year. We 
hope that next year more people will be able to join us at this 
unique and entertaining event.
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ACADEMICS

On Friday, Oct. 19th, Mrs. Dipzinski held a Career Fair for the entire school! This 
was our biggest turn out yet. We had representatives from over 30 different ca-
reers turn out for the event and many of them brought props, hand-outs and free 
give-away items. The students at Holy Cross were able to explore over 35 careers 
and open their minds to possible careers in the future!

Representatives of the following careers were in attendance: registered nurse, 
engineer, lawyer, massage therapist, occupational therapist, radiologist technician, 
interior designer, pediatrics/child psychiatry, automotive department from Gate-
way, fire fighter, business director, teaching profession, clinical counselor, human 
resources, veterinarian, supply chain instructor, United States Army, paramedic/
EMT, physician’s assistant program, physical therapy, art design, admissions 
counselor, cabinetry/windows, exterior & interior home design, director, corpo-
rate finance, plumbing, electrician, and welding.

What a great opportunity for students to talk to someone from these fields. 

The Holy Cross art students decked 
the windows of Latonia with holiday 
cheer again this year. This talented 
group of students, under the direc-
tion of art teacher, Craig Lipscomb, 
spent countless hours bringing these 
windows to life! Check out Snoopy, 
Sponge Bob, and friends as you shop 
small business this holiday season. 

“Opportunities abound to favorably 
impact the youth of our community. I 
recently had the pleasure of interacting 
with the students of Holy Cross District 
High School at their annual career fair. 
I spoke with the students about finance 
careers and they shared with me their 
natural curiosity and ability to chal-
lenge me with great questions!

Holy Cross District High School is 
located just 2 miles from the Fidelity 
Investments Covington Campus. It has 
a diverse enrollment of 385 students. 
I feel the conversations and sharing 
the fact that Fidelity Investments, with 
more than 4,400 employees helping 
people live the lives they want, was lo-
cated just 2 miles from their high school 
inspired a few students to consider a 
career in financial services. It was a 
pleasure interacting with these future 
business and community leaders!”

–ROB HARBER, FIDELITY INVESTMENTS

Opportunities on Display at Career Fair

Art Students Bring Holiday Spirit to Windows of Latonia
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ACADEMICS

Rob Kues former Holy Cross teacher who is now at NKU 
teaches a dual credit biology class in which the students 
receive credit for both high school and college. The students 
attend lectures on Monday and Wednesday mornings from 
7:15 to 8:30 and then have a lab session on Friday mornings 
from 7:00 to 9:00. This is the same course that is taught 
to biology majors at NKU. Upon completion of the course, 
students will receive eight hours of credit. The Holy Cross 
students who attend this class are Madelyn Ash, Luke 
Dreas, Allison Ehlman, Emma Lehmkuhl, Dominic Lemma, 
Evah-Marie Lemma, Grace Martin, Sean McIntosh, Alyssa 
Monson, Jackson Neff and Jessica Scheper. In addition to 
the Holy Cross students, there are four students from NCC 
and two from Brossart in the class.

Emma Lehmkuhl had this to say about her experience: 
“Northern Kentucky University biology has given me and 
many others at Holy Cross a great opportunity to earn 
college credits while still being in high school. In this class, 
we benefit from NKU’s great facilities and lab tools. There 

Students Earn Dual Credits at HC & NKU

are two lecture days on Mondays and Wednesdays, and one 
lab on Fridays. In lecture, we take notes from many different 
medias such as videos, animations, and PowerPoint slides. 
We perform engaging experiments such as matching genes 
and mating different generations of fruit flies. In a recent lab, 
we had the opportunity to create our own experiment and 
hypothesis by using samples of plants and testing the rate 
of photosynthesis, light absorption, and cellular respiration. 
Instead of just memorizing biological terms and then being 
tested on them, we are constantly learning how to apply 
them to real life scenarios in plants and animals. Not only 
are we in a college class as high school students from Holy 
Cross, but we have been given the chance to take the class 
with other high school and college students. This dual credit 
college class has better prepared us for what college will be 
like, and for that we are all extremely thankful.”

Art Department Get’s a Makeover
Last year’s Annual Appeal Special Challenge benefited the arts, which 
includes music, drama and visual arts. Art teacher Craig Lipscomb was so 
appreciative and overwhelmed by the generosity of our benefactors who 
donated to this challenge, especially many of his former students, that he 
wanted to share what he was able to accomplish with the funds. 

According to Mr. Lipscomb the desks in the art department had been 
there since “the beginning of time” and although many beautiful pieces 
of art were created on them, it was time for an update. Over the summer 
Craig and Danny McDaniel from Iron Demensions Custom Creations in 
Covington made new desks using metal bases with wood tops. The desk 
assembly allows the tops to be replaced insuring that the new desks will 
be around as long or longer that the old ones.

The old desks were all lovingly claimed by former art students.
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ACADEMICS

This is a quiet little service project that the senior classes 
have been a part of since the year before the Emergency 
Shelter of Northern Kentucky came to be. Sr. Kathy Bauer 
came into the senior religion class and asked us to pray 
for its approval. So the seniors dedicated themselves to 
praying that this ministry could happen, despite all of the 
red tape and road blocks along the way.

After it opened they began feeding its clients. The 
senior class students donate money and others go out 
and buy the food. The students put notes of encourage-
ment in each bagged meal. They make the brown bagged 
meals twice a month at school and hand-deliver them 
to the shelter. Currently they can only bring these meals 
once a month. The news of the needs of the Emergency 
Shelter continues to spread, so others have joined in the 
effort. The heartfelt donations of time, talent, and trea-
sure are amazing as the students put feet to their faith 
with much joy and compassion. 

It is always a joyful and humbling experience to watch 
them prepare but also to witness them mingling and shar-
ing conversations with the clients at the shelter. There are 
many blessings swapped. Every year I tell the story to the 
new senior class and ask if they would like to continue in 
the legacy of the former graduates and I am greeted with 
an overwhelmingly positive response. It is who we are – 
bearers of the Good News of the Holy Cross to the world.

Senior Class Helps 
Emergency Shelter

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIP 
APPLICATION DEADLINE 
ANNOUNCED
Holy Cross Alumni Association awards partial scholar-
ships to incoming freshmen and to an incoming sophomore 
student. To be eligible for an alumni scholarship the student 
must be the child of a Holy Cross alum and they must have 
taken the entrance test at Holy Cross District High School. 
The application form can be downloaded from the Holy 
Cross website or picked up from the high school office. 
Scholarship applications are due in the high school office  
by January 11, 2019.

Next Open House Slated 
for January 23, 2019
Our second open house for the 2018-2019 school year 
is slated for January 23, 2019. Parents have described 
open houses at Holy Cross as “the best in Northern 
Kentucky” and said “the information that we gathered 
in that single session was amazing”. If you have a 7th or 
8th grader who is trying to decide where to attend high 
school, or you are just interested in finding out why Holy 
Cross is a front runner in the greater Cincinnati area, 
join us for the Holy Cross District High School Open 
House to learn about the school, the teachers, the cur-
riculum, activities and the spirit of Holy Cross.

EIGHT EDUCATORS  
JOIN THE 2018-19  
HOLY CROSS  
TEACHING TEAM
This year we welcomed the following new teachers to the 
staff at Holy Cross.  

Erin Mulroney Barnett ’01 – Math
Lauren Landis – English
Nona Landis – English
Amanda Moreland – Spanish
Sandy Snell – Academic Enhancement Program
Sr. Suzanne SND – Religion
Jeff Trame ’78 – Religion
Melanie Zynel – English
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ACADEMICS/SPORTS

Mrs. Brittany Black and Mrs. Jayne 
Dipzinski took students from the hon-
ors AP Anatomy & Physiology classes 
to the Northern Kentucky Health 
Career Showcase at the St. Elizabeth 
Training and Education Center at 
Thomas More College on September 
13th. The program is for students who 
want to learn more about specific 
health careers. Students had the 
opportunity to visit different booths 
and discover what types of careers are 
available to them in the medical field.

Honor AP Students Attend NKY Health Career Showcase

Josh Bornhorn, a 12 year veteran of the Covington SWAT Unit and a Holy Cross alumnus class 
of 1998, paid a visit to Pat Ryan’s American Government class on November 15. 

The class was working on a unit consisting of the many different aspects of local govern-
ment. After studying basic types of city governments, the class took what they learned and 
compared it to that of Covington’s city government.

Officer Bornhorn pointed out to the class that every city government in America is facing 
increasing challenges including housing shortages, homelessness, drug abuse and hunger. 
Together these issues lead to serious problems which put the police and other law enforcement 
agencies on the front lines. Officer Bornhorn told the class the continuum each officer goes 
through in approaching a possible suspect. He talked about the heroin epidemic in Northern 
Kentucky and the physical and mental destruction it has on a human body.

Officer Bornhorn answered a number of questions from the students ranging from his vast 
experiences as a law enforcement officer, to the many duties of the Covington SWAT team, to 
the witnessing a crime and reporting to the police. These were just a few of the areas covered. 
After the class ended, Officer Bornhorn commented to Mr. Ryan how impressed he was with 
the nature and the depth of the students’ questions. Mr. Ryan said, “It was a great class”.

SWAT TEAM LEADER VISITS GOVERNMENT CLASS

The Holy Cross football team ended its season without a win 
this year but grew tremendously from the season opener. We 
will miss the four seniors, Joe Martin, Jon Davis, Charles 
Moses, and Will Schwierjohann but we have learned so 
much. They taught us how to work hard through the tough 
times that will eventually affect all of us in the real world. 
We will miss their spirit and leadership but will be able to ap-
ply the lessons they taught us in the future to build a winning 
program at HC. They have inspired us to to never give up. 

This season we played teams that will probably win or be 
the runner-up for state championships in multiple levels of 
Kentucky football. We will never again face a more difficult 
schedule with such youth and inexperience. We are proud of 
our accomplishments and look forward to a brighter future! 

FOOTBALL TEAM FIGHTS THROUGH ROUGH TIMES
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SPORTS

The girls’ varsity soccer team finished with a record of 5-8-2. 
Many games were cancelled during the season that could 
not be made up before district play, leaving the girls with 
only 15 games before tournament time. 

Still the girls had a nice year with three players voted  
by the 9th region coaches as top players. Senior Jillian 
Zurborg was named to 1st Team All-Region, sophomore 
Kara Krumpelman was named to 3rd Team All-Region and 
sophomore Izzy Fisk received Honorable Mention. 

Zurborg was also recognized at the state level and voted 
to the All-State East Honorable Mention Team. She competed 
in the game on November 10th at Elizabethtown High School.

The team will lose five seniors. Best of luck to them.
As the season ended, Malissa and Rich Gangwish, want-

ed to share these thoughts on the teams coaches:
“It means so much to us as parents that our daughter’s 

coaches, Mrs Brittany Black and Ms Lisa Baumann care for her 

Girls Varsity Soccer Update

The boys’ varsity soccer team ended their regular season with 
an 8-9-1 record. Injuries were suffered in the preseason and 
continued into the regular season. The team lost its leading 
scorer from the 2017 season just 10 minutes into the second 
game. However, the boys were a resilient group. Playing 
banged up and short-handed, the Indians had a number of 
bright spots including a 3-game winning streak against quality 
opponents (St. Henry, Madison Central, and Calvary Chris-
tian). Offensively the Indians were led by Drew Wahl (19 
goals, 12 assists) and Holden Lipscomb (6 goals, 10 assists). 
The Indians also had 3 other player with 5-6 goals each. 

Defensively, Luke Dreas was the glue holding the very 
young unit together. The post season started with the Indians 
avenging a regular season loss to Holmes. Winning 3-0, the 
Indians moved onto the finals where they lost in a very hard 
fought match to the Covington Catholic Colonels 0-2. Placing 
runner-up in the 35th district tournament, the Indians ad-

vanced to the regional tournament and lost in penalty kicks 
(4-5) to the Cooper Jaguars in a very hard fought game. The 
varsity Indians were led by 6 seniors this season: Matthew 
Bunton, Loel Haggard, Jerome Heist, Chase Holmes, Grant 
Kraft, Austin Ross, Casey Vicars, and Drew Wahl.

 The freshmen team also had a very successful season 
going 9-3-1. After tying with Highlands in the first game, the 
freshmen Indians would lose only to powerhouse Ryle the 
rest of the season. In the freshmen regional tournament, the 
Indians lost to the Ryle Raiders for a second season in a row, 
1-0. Once again, the freshmen team has a very bright future.

INDIVIDUAL AWARDS INCLUDE:
Senior Drew Wahl – 1st Team All-Region/NKY Team,  

9th Region All Tournament Team, 35th District All Tourna-
ment Team

Junior Luke Dreas – 3rd Team All Region/NKY Team, 
35th District All Tournament Team

FUN FACTS:
• Drew Wahl recorded 3 hat tricks this season, including 

one of them completely on headers.
• Holden Lipscomb tied the school record for most assists 

in a single game (4).
• The Indians were undefeated at home in the regular sea-

son. Their only loss at Eva G was to Cov Cath in the district 
tournament finals.

• The Indians had the youngest starting line-up in the 9th 
region tournament. 

Boys Varsity Soccer Team Hangs Tough

like she was their own. They laugh and love together and she 
is thrilled to be a part of what both of these teachers/mentors/
coaches are doing for Holy Cross District High School. We are so 
blessed to know that our child is not only getting an outstand-
ing education here, but feels loved, safe, and treated like she 
can grow and be her best self every day. We are blessed to be 
part of such a great community that is HC.”
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SPORTS

The 2018 Lady Indians girls volleyball team finished their season with a record 
of 21-15. They finished runner-up in the All “A” Tournament, runner up in the 
Lady Red Hawk Tournament and runner up in the district tournament. Their 
season ended with a hard fought loss to St. Henry in the regional tournament. 
This year’s team consisted of 5 juniors, 2 sophomores, an 8th grader and 7th 
grader. We are looking forward to the 2019 season with everyone returning.

Sophomore Torri Wurtz was named to the AVCA Phenom list, the All “A” 
Regional All-Tournament Team, All District Team and 2nd Team All Conference. 

Junior middle blocker/outside hitter Allison Ehlman was named to the 
Scott September Slam All Tournament Team and All District Team.

Junior setter/outside hitter Torie Houston was named to the AVCA Phenom 
List, the All “A” Regional All Tournament Team, 9th Region All Tournament 
team and 1st Team All Conference. 

Congratulations to Torie Houston who has committed to Northern Kentucky 
University to continue her volleyball and academic career!

GIRLS VOLLEYBALL RUNNER UP IN 3 TOURNEMENTS

2018-19 Boys Basketball Schedule
DATE OPPONENT PLACE TIME

Dec. 1 Boone County Home 4:00/5:00/6:30
Dec. 4 Campbell County Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 7 Covington Catholic Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 10 South Oldham Home 6:00/7:30
Dec. 12 Bishop Brossart Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 15 *Scott Newport HS 1:30
Dec. 20-22 Grant County Christmas Classic Grant County TBA
Dec. 27-29 Central Bank Classic at LCA Lex Christian Academy TBA

Jan. 4 Grant County Away 5:00/6:00/7:30
Jan. 8 Newport Central Catholic Away 6:00/7:30
Jan. 15-19 *All “A” Classic Tournament NCC TBA
Jan. 22 Holmes Away 6:00/7:30
Jan. 25 Lloyd Home 4:30/6:00/7:30
Jan. 30 Conner Home 4:30/6:00/7:30

Feb. 1 Newport Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Feb. 5 Dixie Heights Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 7 Ryle Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 9 Beechwood Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 12 Highlands Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 13 Scott County Away 6:00/7:30
Feb. 15 St. Henry Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 18 35th District Tournament Holmes HS TBA
Feb. 25 9th Region Tournament NKU - BB&T Arena TBA

Mar. 4 KHSAA State Tournament Rupp Arena TBA

*Varsity
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SPORTS

2018-19 Girls Basketball Schedule
DATE OPPONENT PLACE TIME

Nov. 26 Oldham County Away 6:00/7:30
Nov. 30 Fern Creek Home 6:00/7:30

Dec. 1 *Pike Central Henry Clay HS 5:00
Dec. 3 Newport Away 6:00/7:30
Dec. 6 Notre Dame Home 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 8 *Shroder (Ohio) Newport HS 8:00
Dec. 10 Highlands Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 12 Dayton Home 6:00/7:30
Dec. 15 Boone County Home 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 21 Williamsburg (Ohio) Away 6:00/7:30
Dec. 22 Holmes Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Dec. 27-29 Berea Holiday Classic Berea HS TBA

Jan. 5 St. Henry Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Jan. 7-12 *All “A” Regional Tournament Holy Cross HS TBA
Jan. 18 Lloyd Home 6:00/7:30
Jan. 21-26 *All “A” State Tournament Eastern Ky Univ. TBA
Jan. 31 Newport Central Catholic Away 6:00/7:30

Feb. 2 Cooper Away 2:00/3:30/5:00
Feb. 4 Bishop Brossart Away 4:30/6:00/7:30
Feb. 6 Dixie Heights Away 6:00/7:30
Feb. 8 Oldham County Home 6:00/7:30
Feb. 13 Conner Away 6:00/7:30
Feb. 15 Harrison County Away 6:00/7:30
Feb. 18 35th District Tournament Holmes HS TBA
Feb. 25 9th Region Tournament NKU - BB&T Arena TBA

Mar. 11 KHSAA State Tournament Rupp Arena TBA

*Varsity

Future Indians 
Participate in Three 
Special Events
This year HCHS held 3 Future Indian events during our 
fall sports. We had over 75 Future Indians attend between 
soccer, football and volleyball. The Future Indians received 
giveaways, prizes and were able to interact with the high 
school students with different court and field activities!  
All those in attendance had a great time! Be sure to follow us 
@Holy Cross HS Cov on social media for more events! 

DO YOU KNOW a Holy Cross graduate who 

is currently serving in the Military? Please send 

their name, graduation year, branch of service 

and rank to Terry Niehaus, Alumni Coordinator at 

terry.niehaus@hchscov.com or call 859-655-2191.
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SPORTS

The Holy Cross girls’ golf team was 5 players strong. Juniors 
Ashlyn Talbert and Maura Crouch, sophomore Bailey 
Kresnak and two eighth graders, Sarah Bottom and Megan 
Heine. Next year looks to be even more exciting as all golfers 
return. The highlight of the season was a win over perennial 
powerhouse Beechwood. Looking forward to next year.

The Indians finished the year with a 2-6 record. They will 
graduate six seniors, Spencer MacDonald, Kirill Kroger, 
Loel Haggard, Ethan Baker, Evan Lewis and Max Smith. 
Junior Trent Gabbard, sophomore Tommy Holtz and 8th 
grader Noah Riley will be back to lead the golf team next fall. 

Kroger shot a team best 79 in the conference tour-
nament. Baker and Lewis both had personal best 9 hole 
scores this year. Gabbard and Haggard had very steady 
years. Best of luck to the departing seniors. Go Indians.

The boys cross country team was led 
by four seniors, including Connor Stahl 
(State Qualifier), Chandler Burden, Ethan 
Dierig, and Matt Volpenhein. Several 
younger athletes stepped up including 
juniors Matthew Voight and Brody 
Sullivan, as well as sophomore Quentin 
Bergman, to help the Indians win their 
first meet in at least 10 seasons at the 
PANDA Classic. 

The girls cross country team was 
led by four seniors, Vincetta Kahmann, 
Kaitlin Turner, Breanna Younger, and 
Sarah Barth. They were helped by lifetime 
best performances from junior Christina 
Weller, sophomore Nannie Meyer, and 
freshman Madison Quandt. 

Cross Country Boys and Girls Teams 
Led by Their Senior Players

Kroger Leads Boy Golfers with Team Best of 79 
While Girls Golf Team Beats Powerhouse Beechwood
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REMEMBER WHEN

Remember When
by JIM FELDMAN ’71

One of my fre-
quent haunts 
is the monthly 

bazaar at Covington’s 
Main Strasse Village 
every 4th Sunday from 
April to October. You 
never know what you 
might find there.

Recently, I was 
moseying through when 
I spotted this album 
laying forlorn among 
dozens of others. Some-
body obviously picked 
it up and discarded it, 
probably not knowing 
what it was.

As soon as I saw it, 
I was mesmerized and 
started humming (to  
myself, of course) the 
songs that were on it 
that I hadn’t thought 
about in years.

In early 1967, the 
grade and high school 
held a sing out that con-
tained these songs. As 
far as the grade school 
went, everybody had to 
be in it (some of us reluctantly). To the best of my  
recollections, the 7th and 8th grades of that year and 
possibly the 6th grade, which would have been the 
future classes of ’71, ’72 and ’73, eventually filled the 
gym floor and performed. Mary Helen Schaller ’64, who 
taught the 5th grade, coached us on the dance maneu-
vers to the songs “Showboat,” “Ride of Paul Revere,” 
“What Color is God’s Skin” and “Freedom Isn’t Free” 
(everybody!), among others.

The high school performers were voluntary and the 
one I remember most was Tom Stewart ’69, playing a 
ballad on his guitar called “Joan” with Beth Bolling ’68 
as the soloist.

After a lot of rehearsals, the show was held on a Sun-
day night. A huge paddlewheel was built and bales of hay 
were arranged around the front row for seating for some 
of the performers, while the rest of us stood.

The gym filled up quickly with guests and quite a 
few were turned away. Many who couldn’t get in were 
parents of the performers but their disappointment was 
short lived as we did an encore the next week to appease 
everybody. I’m pretty sure we did it also during that 
week for the rest of the grade and high school.

The picture on the front of the album shows one of the 
maneuvers we had to do for “The Ride of Paul Revere”. 
The singers are imitating riding a horse.
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UPDATES

Holy Cross is proud to announce 
that Jamie Meier Lameier ’89 
has joined our staff as Director of 
Advancement. Jamie will continue to 
expand the advancement efforts of 
Holy Cross District High School by 
connecting with donors, alumni, and 
the community to gain support for 
our future development initiatives. 

We are happy to have Jamie on 
board. She is a native of North-
ern Kentucky and attended St. 
Cecilia grade school, Holy Cross 
High School, and The University of 
Alabama at Birmingham. Jamie is 
excited to be back at Holy Cross.

Jamie Lameier 
New Director of 
Advancement

If you are planning a 
class reunion or just 
a get together with 
friends, consider hav-
ing your get together 
at the 2019 Denim 
& Diamonds event. 
The evening includes 
dinner, live and silent 
auctions, music and 
an environment to 
socialize with friends 
and enjoy the evening! The annual Denim & Diamonds Dinner and Auction 
is scheduled for Saturday, February 2, 2019 at 6:00 pm at Receptions Banquet 
Center in Erlanger, KY

The proceeds from this event are earmarked for the Scholarship Endowment 
Funds and financial aid at Holy Cross High School. The committee is currently 
seeking donations, sponsors and volunteers for the evening. You can donate any 
item, service, concert, sporting event tickets, timeshares, gift certificates or money 
in any amount. There will be both a silent and live auction throughout the evening. 

Sponsorships are also available for this event. The Denim & Diamonds Com-
mittee is always expanding and you are welcome to become a part of it. This is a 
great way to get involved and meet other parents, friends and alumni.

Contact Denim & Diamond chairpersons Susan Zurborg or Jill Bezold at 
denimanddiamonds2019@gmail.com for solicitation letters, sponsorship or 
more information. You can also call the Advancement Office at 859-655-2194 or 
859-655-2190.

Holy Cross District High School will be selling Black 
Platinum, Black Color Enhanced and Red Color Enhanced 
mulches for $4.25 per bag and Pine Straw for $8.00 per 
bale again this spring. All prices include FREE DELIVERY 
and sales tax. 

The Mulch Sale kick-off is on February 7th & 8th. Most 
deliveries will be made the weekends of April 12-14, April 
26-28 & May 3-5. Arrangements for later or other delivery 
dates can be made by calling 859-291-8588. Holy Cross stu-
dents will DELIVER mulch to your home, business or rental 
property anywhere in Kenton, Boone or Campbell Counties 
and will put it ANYWHERE on your property. We will even 
put a bag every 3 to 4 feet throughout all of your mulched 
areas, if requested when ordering. 

Plan for Fun at the 2019 
Denim & Diamond Event 
Scheduled for February 2nd

THE SNOW WILL MELT AND YOU’LL NEED MULCH
The Mulch Sale is a major fundraiser for Holy Cross 

District High School and can be a time saver for you, your 
friends, relatives and neighbors. By ordering mulch from 
HCHS for your garden and landscaping needs, you also help 
Holy Cross. So, why not sit back and relax and let us do the 
loading, unloading and hauling of the mulch for your yard 
and make some extra money for our school at the same time. 
All proceeds benefit Holy Cross District High School. If all 
local alumnae would buy at least 10 bags of mulch, we could 
easily reach our goal of selling over 50,000 bags of mulch 
this year. We sold almost 40,000 bags/bales last year. More 
details will be in the next edition of this newsletter. For addi-
tional information, go to www.hcmulch.com or contact Tina 
Feldman at 859-291-8588 or at tina.feldman@hchscov.com.
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This year’s Indian Sumer Festival was our most successful 
festival to date. We enjoyed beautiful weather, welcomed 
amazing crowds, savored great food and drinks and listened 
to some pretty awesome music. Many thanks to Cherri Pret-
ty and her festival committee for the tremendous amount of 
time and energy put into planning and running the week-
end-long event with all of the proceeds going to help keep 
down the cost of tuition for all of our families. 

Congratulations to Mary Domaschko who was the winner 
of the $10,000 grand raffle. Thank you to our sponsors who 
helped to make our festival such a huge success. Also, a big 
thank you goes out to the volunteer staff of faculty, parents, 
students, alumni and friends who did a great job setting up, 
working shifts and cleaning up.

Mary Domaschko and granddaughter Stephanie Casson ’22

The annual Missy Goller Scholarship Indian Run took place 
on October 18, 2018 at Pioneer Park. An amazing group of 
over 75 Holy Cross Indian runners and walkers braved a 
rainy morning to support this great cause. 

The Missy Goller Scholarship Fund was established in 
honor of Missy Goller ’90, who passed away from cystic 
fibrosis. Missy worked hard and was determined to graduate 
high school, despite missing many days due to complica-
tions from her illness. Missy was an inspiration to fellow 
classmates and staff. Her determination, courage, strength 
and perseverance in the face of adversity was awe inspiring. 
The Indian Run, now named for Missy, is an opportunity for 
friends, family, and the Holy Cross Community to celebrate 
Missy and her undying Indian spirit.

The winners of the men’s division were first place Brent 
Caldwell, second place, Jude Hoffman, and third place 
Gavin Kidd.

The winners of the women’s division were first place, 
Elizabeth McCoy, second place, Izzy Fisk, and third place, 
Celeste Bergman ’15.

It was a day filled with fellowship and fun! We hope to 
see many more family, alumni, and friends join us next 
October for the Indian Run.

Seventy Five 
Runners Take on 
Rain to Compete  
in Indian Run

INDIAN SUMMER FESTIVAL MOST SUCCESSFUL EVER
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A Class Dedicated to Others
The Class of 1968 celebrated their 50th class reunion on 
Saturday, September 15th. The day started with a tour of 
Holy Cross High School conducted by Principal Mike Holtz. 
For some of those who attended the tour, it was the first time 
back in the school building since they graduated in 1968. Mr. 
Holtz walked the group around the school and then took the 
opportunity to give them an idea of the future plans for the 
acquired land around the school and for Holy Cross District 
High School in general. 

After the tour, many attended Mass at Holy Cross before 
going to The Madison Event Center for a fun-filled eve-
ning. The Class of 68 really turned out for the event with 
44 of the remaining 76 classmates attending the evening. 

The event hall was decorated with a blowup of the class 
photo along with separate enlargements of the eight class-
mates who have passed away. The organizing committee 
of classmates put together a video of school photos along 
with other candid photos submitted by many from the class. 
Each classmate attending received a booklet with copies of 
biographical sheets submitted by each, telling a lot or a little 
about themselves and what they have been doing for the past 
50 years. An award for traveling the furthest to attend the 
reunion went to John Casnellie who lives in Portugal with 
his wife Maria. John was thrilled to receive the “Property of 
Holy Cross High School” tee-shirt.

It was recounted during the evening that Father Wilfred 
Fraenzle once indicated that the class of ’68 was to be a 
“class dedicated to others”. It turned out to be true as based 
on the biographical sheets submitted by attendees – the class 
was well-represented with first responders – firemen, police 
and security, many teachers, nurses and countless medi-
cal support personnel along with the military ranks of the 
Army, Marine Corp., Air Force and Navy. Last and certainly 
not least, there were many who supported their families as 
domestic engineers and caretakers.

As with many events like this, the evening was over much 
too soon and many indicated that another evening should be 
planned in the very near future and not wait too long! 

2018 Was a  
Very Good Year  
for Reunions
Old Friends Share Memories
The Class of 1958 celebrated their 60th class reunion on 
Saturday, August 25 at the Greyhound Tavern. It was an 
evening of sharing memories of their days at Holy Cross 
HS and catching up with old friends. The attendance was 
overwhelming and it was wonderful to see so many people 
that live out of state come to spend the evening together. 
There was a moment of silence for members of the class 
that have passed away. Many shared the knowledge that 
they have been hearing many of the great things going on at 
Holy Cross today. Hopefully next year they can get together 
again. God bless the class of 1958! (no photo)

Music Provided By HC Alumni
The Class of 1978 celebrated their 40th class reunion on Sat-
urday, September 22nd at Goodtimers II in Latonia. They had 
over 40 members of the class show up and enjoy the evening. 
Music was provided by fellow class member Bruce Frodge on 
the drums and fellow HC alum Kevin Hill on guitar, harmon-
ica and vocals. Jim Arrasmith even performed his Nashville 
recording “Make a Man”. The furthest anyone traveled in from 
out of town was Greg Lonneman who flew in from California. 
The class can’t wait to get together again soon.
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Pizza and Beer
The Class of 2003 celebrated their 15th class reunion on Sat-
urday, October 13th at Macs Pizza & Pub in Covington. They 
enjoyed catching up with each other and sharing stories about 
things they did at Holy Cross but missed those who were 
unable to attend. They are looking forward to getting together 
more often and hopefully more will be able to attend.

Let’s Do It More Often
The Class of 1988 celebrated their 30th class reunion on 
Saturday, August 25th. The class gathered at the Arlinghaus 
House at Holy Cross for their reunion and had a tremen-
dous turnout of 30 graduates. The farthest anyone traveled 
to make the event was Jim Morrissey who made his way in 
from California. A great time was had by everyone and many 
mentioned that they enjoyed seeing everyone so much they 
are planning on getting together more often.

Leapin’ Lizards, It Was Fun
The Class of 1998 celebrated their 20th class reunion on Friday, 
October 19, 2018, at the Leapin’ Lizard in Main Strasse in 
Covington. They had a great turn out with over 50 graduates 
and some spouses attending. Everyone enjoyed reminiscing 
about their time at Holy Cross with their classmates. It was 
great to find out what everyone has been up to. Thanks to all 
those who put this enjoyable night together! 

A Picture is Better Than Words 
The Class of 2008

Save the Date!
The Class of 1969 is planning a 50 year reunion on Friday, 
September 27, 2019 at Behringer-Crawford Museum in 
Devou Park. Please mark your calendar!

For info, email 69grads@fuse.net or visit our Facebook 
page – “50 Year Reunion for Holy Cross class of 1969.”

Since we may not have everyone’s current address, 
please pass the word in case we missed someone. It 
would be great if we could all meet and enjoy this land-
mark occasion together.
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Cody Reardon ’08 
and son of long 
time Holy Cross 
teach Shelley 
Reardon ’78, has 
left his position as 
Offensive Coordi-

nator at Cincinnati LaSalle high School 
to become the new Head Football 
Coach at Reading High School. Cody, 
his wife Hollie and their daughter Na-
talie reside in West Chester, Ohio. They 
are expecting their second child, a boy, 
in March. Good luck Cody with your 
new position and your new arrival.

Derrick Barnes ’17 Holy Cross great is continuing his football 
success on the field for the Purdue Boilermaker as a defensive 
linebacker. At Holy Cross he was an all-state performer his senior 
year. In his sophomore season for Purdue he is starting at lineback-
er for one of the surprise teams in the Big 10. The team is one win 
away from going back to another bowl game. On October 20, he was 
instrumental in his team knocking off #2 ranked Ohio State in one 
of the schools biggest wins in its history. Derrick’s pressure forced a 
third-down incompletion on OSU’s first drive of the day setting the 
tone early by forcing a punt. Two of his tackles came in a key third 
quarter drive when Purdue led 21-6 and stopped OSU on fourth and 
goal from the two yard line. He is averaging nine tackles a game and 
is currently third on the team in tackles with 84 which includes five 
tackles for a lost and he has three sacks. Derrick was named Big Ten 
honorable mention defensive linebacker, selected by the coaches. 
His high school coach, Bruce Kozerski, isn’t surprised. He says 
“They ask him to work inside, work outside in coverage and they 
ask him to rush the passer. I’m looking for that first interception, 
and when he gets that, I joke with him, that he will be a complete 
linebacker, but that’s hard to do. He can rush the passer as well as 
anyone on that team. He’s got such great leverage, great strength. 
It’s just great to watch. He is just fun to watch.” 

Congratulations Derrick on a great season. Keep up the hard 
work and determination to be the best!

Leighton Schrand ’16 walked onto Xavier’s 
men’s basketball team after graduating from 
Holy Cross to pursue his dream of playing college 
basketball. During this past summer Xavier 
coach Travis Steele informed Leighton that he 
was receiving a full scholarship this year. Leigh-
ton called this one of the best moments of his 
life and was eternally grateful to coach Steele 
for giving him this opportunity. Coach Steele 
commented to the Cincinnati Enquirer that “a 
walk on role is rarely glamorous and requires 
grit and passion for a personal reward that most 
don’t know and most don’t get to see. Leighton 
is a great representative for Xavier, he’s a terrific 
student, a terrific person and he works his butt 
off. Congratulations Leighton!!

Derrick Barnes Holy Cross great preparing for a big 
showdown against Wisconsin.

Barnes Instrumental In Purdue 
Boilermaker Win Against Ohio State

Schrand Turns Walk On at Xavier  
Into Full Scholarship

REARDON NEW 
HEAD COACH 
AT READING HS
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Craig Lipscomb ’92 graduate and current teacher at Holy 
Cross High School was inducted into the Northern Kentucky 
Boys Soccer Coache’s Association Hall of Fame on November 
19th at Receptions in Erlanger. He joins fellow Holy Cross 
grads Tony Pham ’91, Marcus Resing ’92, Doug Graham 
coach, Mark Wainscott ’96, Joe Resing ’95, and Tony Spauld-
ing ’91, in the Hall of Fame. Craig teaches art at Holy Cross 
and has two children. Daughter Madison graduated from 
Holy Cross in 2016 and his son Holden, a sophomore, is a 
starter on the Indians soccer team. Congratulations Craig!

Katie Wesseling ’71 graduate and former Development/
Alumni Director walked away on her own terms from leader-
ship of a pet project that turned into Northern Kentucky’s 
premier youth volleyball organization. She helped build the 
club from scratch and started with 10 girls’ teams at Silver-
lake Recreational Center in Erlanger and watched it grow 
into a 36-team outfit operating with both boys and girls out 
of Town & Country Athletic Center in Wilder.

Katie isn’t sure if this closes the book on her career in local 
athletics. She’s not really thinking that far ahead. The oldest of 
her grandchildren is 4 and she is looking forward to creating 
many memories during the children’s formative years.

“I guess you never, say never but I don’t foresee coach-
ing in the future,” Katie said. “I’ll continue to be a strong 
supporter of volleyball and NKYVC without worrying about 
what needs to be done. I’ll be enjoying time with my family.”

Congratulations Katie and enjoy your retirement no mat-
ter how long or short it may be!

NEW ARRIVALS
Brooke Lantry ’08 and Stephen Muck welcomed their 

first child, son Landry Charles on February 4, 2018.
Madison Galloway Ducker ’08 and Jared Ducker  

welcomed their second child, girl Averie Jame on March 
13, 2018.

Corey Sorrell ’08 and his wife Jessica Webster Sorrell 
’08, welcomed their first child, son Camden Thomas on May 
13, 2018.

Jeffrey Feldman ’09 and his wife Megan Bockweg Feld-
man ’09, welcomed their third child, daughter Penelope Sue 
on July 6, 2018.

MARRIAGE AND ENGAGEMENTS
Brandon Trame ’10 and Kelly Hunt were married on 

September 22, 2018
Brooke Lantry ’08 and Stephen Muck recently announced 

their engagement. The wedding is planned for May 18, 2019.

Alumni Honors, 
News, and Events

VIRTUS INFORMATION FOR 
VOLUNTEERS, COACHES & EMPLOYEES
All volunteers, coaches and employees at HCHS must 
be Virtus compliant and current with the monthly on-
line bulletins. If you have not already done the online 
bulletin this month, please do so as soon as possible. 
If you have any questions, please contact our Virtus 
Coordinator, Tina Feldman at tina.feldman@hchscov.
com or at (859) 291-8588.

SUPPORT HC WITH YOUR 
AMAZON PURCHASES 

There are 2 easy ways to support Holy Cross District High 
School while shopping on Amazon. There is no additional 
costs to you for using the links. With each purchase Holy 
Cross District High School will receive a benefit in return. 
Please remember to support Holy Cross each time you go to 
make a purchase with Amazon! 

• Visit Smile.amazon.com and select Holy Cross High 
School, Covington. The HC selection will remain saved on 
your Amazon account. Be sure to visit Smile.amazon.com 
for each purchase. 

• You can also find the HC links to Amazon.com on our 
website hchscov.com. All you have to do is click on the link and 
simply purchase anything that you would normally purchase. 
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ANNUAL APPEAL

Y
ou should have received your information for 
the 2018-19 Light of the Cross Annual Appeal in 
November. For nearly 25 years this appeal has 
breathed life into our school beginning with the 

renovation of the cafeteria back in 1987 and continuing with 
the classroom renovation, air conditioned classrooms, bath-
room renovation, the ability to offer tuition assistance pro-
grams, the institution of the Academic Enhancement Program 
and an Educational Endowment Fund. This year’s theme is 
“Laying the Foundation for the Future of Holy Cross” which 
we hope will guide you to your decision in giving to this year’s 
Annual Appeal. Our goals for this year are to continue to 
provide the much needed tuition assistance as we have nearly 
150 students with documented financial need and the total fi-
nancial need for all families is in excess of $700,000. We were 
only able to meet approximately 60% of that need.  

Your children are the direct recipients of all that the Annual 
Appeal continues to do. Please join the alumni, parents, past 
parents and friends who have supported this endeavor in the 
past. A pledge envelope was included in the Annual Appeal  
information you receive. I hope you will see fit to donate to our 
lifeline of support. We believe that our school lays an import-
ant spiritual and academic foundation and with that, endless 
possibilities. Information has been mailed to each household. 
If you have not receive the Annual Appeal brochure, please 
contact the Advancement Office at 859-655-2194 . 

BECOME A MEMBER 
OF THE SOCIETY OF  
ST. JUDE, THE BELIEVER

Holy Cross has faced 
its share of adversity 
over the past eight 
decades. But in every 
instance, the Holy 
Cross Community has 
come to the rescue. 
Our strong faith, spirit 
of generosity, and 
“never say die” work 
ethic, along with the 
blessing of heaven, 
have enabled us to 
persevere through the 
most difficult times.

Please consider joining us in our renewed patronage 
to St. Jude by becoming a member of “The Society of St. 
Jude the Believer.” Your participation in planned giving 
is not only an expression of faith, but also another sign 
of your spirit of generosity.

The proceeds for the Society of St. Jude the Believer 
will be used to fund the tuition assistance needs of to-
day’s and tomorrow’s students. Remembering Holy Cross 
with a planned gift is simple and many benefactors will 
find that they are able to benefit Holy Cross to a greater 
extent in their estate plans than they would be able to 
do from current resources. Please consider joining the 
Society of St. Jude, the Believer.

As a member, you will be joining others who share 
your belief in the school and want to ensure that the 
school remains strong forever.

BEQUESTS AND WILLS
The most common means of providing substantial 
support in planned giving is to leave a bequest from you 
estate. A bequest in your will can be for: 

• A specific amount of money
• A percentage of your estate
•  As a residual/remainder beneficiary after specific 

bequests are met.
If you have included Holy Cross as part of your 

Planned Giving, please let us know so we can enroll you in 
the Society of St. Jude, The Believer. Contact Mike Holtz at 
mike.holtz@hchscov.com.

2018-19 ANNUAL APPEAL

Laying the 
Foundation for 
the Future of 
Holy Cross
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LIFE INSURANCE AS 
PLANNED GIVING
Life insurance is an asset you may not think of donating to 
Holy Cross District High School until you hear how pow-
erful, practical and simple it can be. When you own a life 
insurance policy with accumulated cash value, you’re essen-
tially sitting on a pile of money. When the original purpose 
for the protection no longer applies – such as to educate chil-
dren now grown or to provide financial security for a spouse 
now deceased – your life insurance can be redirected to help 
support a worthwhile cause.

One option is simply to name Holy Cross District High 
School as the primary beneficiary. (Naming HCHS as ben-
eficiary while you retain ownership of the policy does not 
qualify you for an income tax deduction.) Or, you can name 
HCHS as the beneficiary and also assign HCHS ownership of 
the policy as a current charitable gift. Doing so provides you 
tax benefits as outlined below.

When you assign HCHS ownership of a life insurance 
policy and also name HCHS as the beneficiary, the following 
good things happen:

• You receive an income tax charitable deduction,avail-
able under most circumstances.

• You realize tax savings from use of the deduction, and 
these savings can be invested for future income.

• You reduce your future estate tax liability.

DONATING A NEW POLICY
Perhaps you don’t own an existing policy but still realize 
how beneficial giving life insurance can be. If so, you can – 
in most states – purchase a new insurance policy and name 
a qualified charity like ours as the beneficiary and owner of 
the policy. Rather than paying premiums to the insurance 
company, you make tax deductible cash gifts to cover the 
annual premiums.

1.   Helps to keep tuition increases to a minimum.
2.   Helps to provide an adequate level of staffing 

for our Academic Enhancement Program and to 
provide funding for other needed instructional 
resources.

3.   Helps to purchase, maintain, or replace 
instructional technology used by our students 
and teachers every day.

4.   Helps to fund financial assistance to families so 
that they can send their children to Holy Cross 
District High School.

5.   Helps to purchase new textbooks for our 
students and provide other academic resources

6.   Helps to maintain, enhance, and expand our 
facilities.

GOALS OF THE 2018-19 ANNUAL APPEAL
What Does Your Annual Appeal Gift Provide?

WAYS TO GIVE
CASH, CHECK OR CREDIT CARD
The easiest and most direct way to contribute to the Annual 
Fund is by check made payable to Holy Cross District High 
School Annual Appeal or by Credit Card. For credit cards 
please include your account number, expiration date, gift 
amount and three digit security code.

PLEDGE OR RECURRING GIFT
Some donors find that they can increase their Annual Appeal 
support to Holy Cross by making a pledge with payments 
spread over several months, with final payment by September 
30. For your convenience, pledge payments can also be made 
using your credit card. A recurring gift could also be set up 
whereby an amount as small as $10 a month can be automati-
cally deducted from your credit card monthly and will remain 
in effect until you notify Holy Cross of any changes.

MATCHING GIFTS
Many companies will match gifts to secondary schools if you 
or your spouse is a current or retired employee. Contact your 
human resources office to see if your company matches gifts 
for secondary schools. Most companies require you to com-
plete a matching gift form and send it in with your donation. 

SECURITIES – STOCKS/BONDS/OTHER INSTRUMENTS
A gift of securities may offer special tax advantages to some 
donors. Our Federal ID number is 62-157563



22  |  HOLY CROSS Herald  |  FALL 2018

IN MEMORIAM

In Memory of  
JERRY BAMBERGER ‘61
Don Able for
the Frank & Shirley Bamberger  
Scholarship

In Memory of  
BRANDON CLINGER ‘98
Judy Borchers

In Memory of  
CLAY EIFERT ‘80
Mike & Sue Asher
Dan & Gay Trame 
Lawrence McGovern

In Memory of  
THELMA FOLTZ 
Foltz family for
the Bernadette Allgeyer  
Scholarship

In Memory of  
EDWARD KARAS
Jerry & Linda Konys
David & Ann Lewin
Christine Menkhaus
James & Karen Rennekamp

In Memory of  
RICHARD SCHULER ‘50
Earl Franks Sons & Daughters
Jeannine Ives

Memoriam 
Donations 

to  
Holy Cross 

District 
High 

School

PRAY FOR OUR RECENTLY 
DECEASED AND THEIR FAMILIES

Thelma Foltz 
Mother of Mary Beth Livingston

Tom Wendling ’52 
Brother of Shirley Wendling Bamberger 
’54 (dec’d), Don ’56 (dec’d)

Richard “Dick” Schuler ’50 
Husband of Betty Fricke Schuler ’52, 
Father of Patti Schuler Wehrman ’85, 
Danny ’84, Lori Schuler McHugh ’79, 
Karen Schuler Mardis ’78, Bill ’76  
and Rick ’74

Joseph Lestingi 
Father of John ’78 and Joseph Jr ’74

Amy Wartman Littlewood 
Sister of Penny Wartman Masten ’72 
and Rita Wartman Constantino ’71

Michael Drees 
Brother of Dennis ’69, Norbert ’66, 
Diane Demoss ’64, Catherine DiBello ’74 
and Mary Rose Duncan ’62 (dec’d)

Mary Rose Reinecke ’78 
Sister of Nancy Schmitt ’79, Robert ’72, 
Rita Huth ’71 and Ruth Henthorn ’65 

Mary Margaret Wiseman 
Mother of Mary Janet Wiseman 
Milburn ’68 (dec’d)

Ed Hacker 
Father of Ed Hacker ’75

Charlie Meiman ’71 
Husband of Pat Duncan Meiman ’71, 
brother of Jim ’68, Bob ’62 and Sandy 
Meiman Howell ’61 (dec’d)

Thomas Joseph Berger ’65 
Brother of Don ’61, Mary Lynn Berger 
Crockett ’68, Denise Berger Eviston ’71 
and Marty Berger Corman ’74

Helen Redman Kloentrup 
Wife of Hugh Kloentrup ’41 (dec’d)

Adelma Timmerman Schoberg ’37

Jerry Bamberger ’61 
Husband of Babs Bamberger ’56 (dec’d), 
brother of Frank Bamberger ’52 (dec’d), 
Barb Klumpp ’69 and Betty Burger ’57, 
father of Brandi Bamberger Ingram ’96, 
Laura Bamberger ’93, Jeff ’85, Tom ’83,  
Jacki Nolan Arnado ’81 and Denny ‘75

Sandra Howell ’61 
Sister of Charlie ’71 (dec’d), Jim ’68  
and Bob ’62

Robert Ehlman ’69 
Brother of Emily Ehlman McFall ’71 
(dec’d)

Ron Albert Mielech 
Father of Steve Mielech ’85

Lois A Schmidt Berberich 
Mother of Lori Berberich ’85

Helen Redman Kloentrup 
Wife of Hugh Kloentrup ’41 (dec’d)

Marietta Miller ’48

Brandon Clinger ’98 
Brother of Tonya Clinger ’91

Jack Schultz 
Husband of Margaret Childers Schultz ’47

Greg Knapmeyer 
Father of Jennifer ’02 and Nick ’06

Charles McDavid 
brother of Patti McDavid Klare ’67, 
Peggy ’73 and Dennise ’71 (dec’d)

Jennie Donahue 
Wife of Edward Donahue ’40 (dec’d)

Dennis Daniels ’74
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Don’t Miss These Upcoming Events
Holy Cross  
Community Social 
Sat., December 15 & January 19 
Micks Pub, Latonia KY 
Meeting monthly. More dates to come.

Alumni Scholarship  
Application Deadline 
Fri., January 11 
(See page 7 for details)

High School  
Open House 
Wed., January 23 
(See page 7 for details)

Denim & Diamonds  
Auction & Dinner Dance 
Sat., February 2 
Receptions, Erlanger KY 
(See page 14 for details)

Mulch Sale Kickoff 
Thur. & Fri., February 7 & 8 
(See page 14 for details)

Basketball Alumni Night 
Honoring ’93-’94 Holy Cross  
9th Region Championship Team 
Sat., February. 9 
High School Gym

High School Musical 
Thur. – Sun., February 14 – 17 
Carnegie, Covington KY

Athletic Boosters “Pat Taney” 
Night At The Races 
Sat., March 23 
High School Gym

Junior Spaghetti Dinner 
Sat., March 23 
Cafeteria

Alumni & Friends  
Hall of Fame Luncheon & 
Induction Ceremony 
Fri., April 26 
The Madison, Covington KY

Flower Sale 
Sat., May 4 
High School Parking Lot

High School Graduation 
Fri., May 24 
Thomas More College

High School Bingo 
Mondays, 6:30pm 
Cafeteria
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A DDR E SS SERV ICE R EQUE ST ED

HAPPENINGS TO SHARE?
Share your news with the Holy Cross community. We rely on you for information about happenings, updates and 
news. Please send general news, announcements of engagements, marriages, births and deaths for inclusion in the 
Herald. Fill out the form below and return it to Holy Cross Herald, 3617 Church Street, Covington, KY 41015, email 
terry.niehaus@hchscov.com, or go to hchscov.com and fill out the online form. All information will be considered 
for publication.

Name ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Class Year or HC Connection _______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Current or New Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City________________________________________________________________________State_______________ZIP __________________________________

Email _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Employer___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Occupation ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Engaged___________________________Fiance’s Name _________________________________________________________________________________

Wedding Date___________________________Spouse’s Name ___________________________________________________________________________

Children/Birth Dates _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

New Baby/Birth Date___________________________________________Born to _____________________________________________________________

Other News to Share ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 Please include my email in the website directory.


